University Resources Council Minutes

Meeting Number 1






May 19, 2009



Meeting called to order at 1:03 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Craig Fleming, Paul Ratanasiripong, Jalal Torabzadeh, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Christopher Chavez, Laura Henriques, Pat Kearney, Ann Johnson, and William Kelemen. 
1. The agenda was approved.

2. Minutes from meeting #14 May 5, 2009, were approved.

3. Announcements:  Congratulations were offered to council members Cara Richards for the Early Career Excellence Award and to Laura Henriques for the Distinguished Faculty Advising Award. 
4. New Business:

a. Election of chair: Nominations were opened for chair. Pat Kearney self nominated. No one else volunteered or was nominated. Pat was elected by acclamation.

b. Election of Vice Chair: Nominations—Margaret Costa self nominated. Tim Caron self nominated. The vote was a tie. Tim Caron changed his vote to Margaret. Margaret Costa was elected. 
c. Election of Secretary. Ann Johnson self nominated. No one else was nominated. Ann Johnson was elected by acclamation.
d. Identification of projects for next year’s taskforces.

Pat Kearney posed the question—should we continue using the taskforce model? Craig Fleming argued in favor of maintaining the taskforce model, indicating that it provided more opportunities for the council to interact and learn. Bill Moore returned to the council mission, suggesting that the council needed to focus more on the budget and find a way to increase our role in budget formulation. Jalal Torabzadeh supported the idea of maintaining taskforces and agreed with Bill that the taskforces should focus more directly on the budget. Pat spoke about the difficulty of RPP or any person or body to influence the budget process. The main problem is that such planning is difficult when the state budget has not been finalized. Bill Moore suggested that the council should seek a role in budget planning particularly during times of fiscal crisis. Due to low attendance at this meeting, the council decided to meet later to determine what issues the taskforces should address next year.
Meeting was adjourned at 1:31.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson

(These minutes have not been approved.)

